1st November 2021

Ilminster Town Council North Street Ilminster

Dear Councellors

FLOODING PROBLEMS

Whilst out on my daily walks I often return via the footpath which runs parallel with Canal Way. It is a lovely walk by the stream but it is being ruined by some residents throwing their garden rubbish onto the banks to the stream.

This practice is causing a build up of debris which is choking the progress of the water and is also extremely unsightly. Eventually, this will cause the water to back-up into the town.

I believe that every resident has a duty and responsibility for the care of our lovely town and perhaps a letter from the Council to the residents whose homes are by the stream, asking them to use either the green bin service, composting or the recycling centre to dispose of their rubbish, may help to improve this matter.

Yours sincerely

Lun Sanders.

Ann Saunders.